
Washoe Zephyr Zymurgists
The homebrew club for the Greater Reno, Washoe Valley, Truckee Meadows Region

Ch-ch-ch-changes
The below is partially true as I, JT, have not yet 
been fully liberated of my editorial 
responsibilities. Text is written by Mike 
McCowen, incoming editor.

Yes, the winds of change are upon 
us, in more ways than one.  First off, 
there is a new editor for our WZZ 
newsletter.  You guessed it, it’s me, 
Mike, y’know… Rob’s little helper on 
Friday, not John Tull, who will still be 
helping behind the scenes.  Hopefully 
the changes you see will work for 
everyone.  I will be attempting to make 
the newsletter as enjoyable as John has 
but as Rob and John have both mentioned 
we don’t have a lot of club member 
participation.  Let’s all try to rectify that, pic-
tures, ideas, articles, I’ll try if you will.  Thanks 
again John, we’ll see how it goes.

Last Month
The annual Meading at Badley’s

Since I wasn’t able to attend the December meeting I am 
taking any information from second or third hand stories.  I 
don’t even have much 2nd or 3rd hand info but from what I 
did hear, lots of good beer, good people and music on an an-
tique turntable with real vinyl.  Sorry I missed it.

This Month
Carribean Dreams

There will be some changes in our meeting structure start-
ing with the January meeting at Mac and Susan’s.  We will 
have a ‘real’ meeting before the standard meeting/party.  
Please be at the meeting at 6 pm if you would like to partici-

pate in club Business, otherwise show up any 
time after 7 pm.  We would like to get to-

gether in this way in future meetings and 
this one will be a little shorter so we can 

share our ideas about what we want 
this club to be about now and in the 
future.
There will also be a monthly tasting 
starting with the January meeting.  
Each month there will be a different 
style for the tastings.  In the future if 
there is time to brew the monthly tast-
ing we can enjoy our club version 
along with any commercial samples 
that members bring to the meeting.  

The January style will be Christmas/
Holiday specialty beers, please bring any 

that you would like to share with others.  
Remember, for the tasting, which is club busi-

ness, you will need to arrive at 6 pm.  Examples of 
this months style are as follows:

From BJCP, Anchor Our Special Ale, Harpoon Winter 
Warmer, Weyerbacher Winter Ale, Goose Island Christmas Ale, 
North Coast Wintertime Ale, Great Lakes Christmas Ale, Sam-
uel Adams Winter Lager or anything you made, of course, in 
that style, local breweries, Holiday beers, etc.

Unfortunately I have been unable to get this newsletter the 
way I would have liked the first time so I’m relying on John 
again to insert this text into his newsletter format, you may not 
see much of a change yet.  I’ll give it a try next month and I 
apologize for this being so late, I will attempt to have these out 
by the first of the month.

 Prost.  See you all at the January meeting.
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January 12

Carribean Dreams: Mac & Susan

February 9

Whitbeck Beer-Food Pairing?

March 

Chili Cook-off?
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Mac & Susan’s
Meeting starts promptly at 6 PM.

431 G Street
Sparks, NV
Saturday, January 12th, 2008
356-2123

W A S H O E  Z E P H Y R  Z Y M U R G I S T S

Washoe Zephyr Zymurgists
2335 Dickerson Rd., Unit A
Reno, NV 89503-4905


